
Needle Crafters 

Wednesdays 

9:30am-11:30am 

or 

6:00pm-8:15pm 

Parish Leadership 

Meeting 

Thursday, 

September 15th 

7:00pm 

St. Leo’s 

Soup Kitchen 

Saturday, 

September 17th 

8:15am 

Catechetical 

Sunday 

Blessing of 

Students, 

 Teachers, 

And 

Catechists  

September 17th 

& 18th 

At All Masses 
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Parish Mission Statement 
  

  “Nourished by God’s Word and the Eucharist, St. Jane Frances de Chantal Parish is a welcoming Catholic 
community dedicated to living and proclaiming the Gospel of Jesus Christ.” 

 

Tuesday, 6:00pm,  
   Novena to the Mother  

     of Perpetual Help & Rosary  
    Join us in the Church 

ST. JANE FRANCES de CHANTAL 

PARISH COMMUNITY 
 

38750 Ryan Rd. 
Sterling Heights, MI 48310 

Phone: (586) 977-8080 
Fax: (586) 977-9305 

 

www.sjfparish.org 

NEW PARISHIONERS 

 

WOULD YOU LIKE TO BECOME A 

REGISTERED PARISHIONER AT 

ST. JANE FRANCES de CHANTAL? 
 

You may register at the Parish Office at any-

time after Mass on the weekend or during regu-

lar office hours.  Please call 586-977-8080 if 

you have any questions. 

Weekend Masses 

   Saturday                                                      5:00pm 
   Sunday                                      9:00am & 11:30am 

Weekday Masses 

   Tuesday                                                       7:30pm 
   Wednesday, Thursday                                 8:00am 

Holy Day Masses                              As Announced 

Pastor 
     Rev. Jerome Slowinski, ext. 102 
     jws1953@att.net 
 

Pastoral Associate 

     Maureen Blair, ext. 104 
     maureenblair.stjane@gmail.com 
 

Business Manager 

     Jody Gazo, ext. 112 
     jgazosjfparish@gmail.com 
 

Director of Music 

     Andy Langlands, ext. 103 
     andymusic.sjfparish@gmail.com 
 

Director of Faith Formation & 

Youth Minister Coordinator 

     Ben Klassen, ext. 108 
     bklassen.sjfparish@gmail.com 
 

Adult Formation Coordinator 

     Tara Stenger, ext. 107 
     tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com 
 

Christian Service Coordinator 

      Deborah Mazur, ext. 113 
      dmazursjfparish@gmail.com 
 

Receptionists 

     Mary Ann Gleich 
     mgleichsjfparish@gmail.com 
     MaryAnn Webb 
     mwebbsjfprish@gmail.com 

 

Bulletin 

       bulletinsjfparish@gmail.com 
       Copy deadline is Tuesday at 10:00am. 

 

Monday thru Thursday 
8:30am - 8:30pm 

(Closed from 12:00 to 1:15 for lunch) 
 

Friday: Closed 
Saturday: 2:30pm - 6:30pm 
Sunday: 10:00am - 1:30pm 

MASS SCHEDULE 

PARISH STAFF 

PARISH OFFICE HOURS 

MINISTRIES 

SACRAMENTS 

  Knights of Columbus  #13340 

  Brian Barkkari                      586-215-4669 
 

Parish Nurse Ministry 

      Doreen Corby                       586-977-8080 
 

Seniors  

         Don Rogowski                      586-977-8080 
   
  Soup Kitchen 

  Steven Gadzinski                 586-731-4091 
 

  St. Vincent de Paul 

 Tom Harris                           586-977-8080 
 

  Ushers-Ministers of Hospitality  

      Brian Brennan       586-264-1087 
 

 

 

Children’s Baptism 

If you have a child who is not yet baptized, but you 
would like them to be, we would be delighted to talk 
to you about your options.  Please call the Parish 
Office (586-977-8080) to make any arrangements.   

 

Reconciliation 

Tuesday from 6:00pm-7:00pm  

(or by appointment) 
 

Marriage 

Arrangements must be made by contacting the 

Parish Office at least six months prior to the 

desired date. Marriage guidelines are available at 

the Parish Office and must be read before your 

appointment. Participation in pre-marriage 

preparation will be arranged. 
 

Anointing of the Sick 

Contact the Parish Office at 586-977-8080. Also 

available once a month during the Tuesday    

evening Mass. Speak with Fr. Jerry before Mass. 
 

Rite of Christian Initiation 

of Adults 
This is a shared program with St. Ephrem, 

conducted at St. Ephrem. Those taking part in 

RCIA from St. Jane Frances will receive the faith 

formation at St. Ephrem’s but celebrate 

associated rites at St. Jane Frances de Chantal. 

Please make initial contact with our pastor, Fr. 

Jerry Slowinski, before contacting St. Ephrem 

Parish. 

Parish Policy 

We ask that in order to have your child 

baptized here, or to be married here, you          

should be a registered parishioner or active in 

your previous parish. This means attending 

weekly Mass with your faith community, 

using your envelopes and taking part in parish 

activities.           

 

 
 

Visits to the Homebound  

for Communion/ Anointing 

Contact Parish Office:  586-977-8080 

Monday, January 16 

 Parish Office Open 

 No Faith Formation Classes 

Tuesday, January 17 

 No Faith Formation Classes 

6:00pm Rosary 

6:00pm-7:00pm Confessions 

6:30pm Vocations Committee Meeting 

6:30pm Knights of Columbus District 

 Meeting 

7:30pm Mass 

Wednesday, January 18 

8:00am Mass 

9:30am Needle Crafters 

6:00pm Needle Crafters 

Thursday, January 19 

8:00am Mass 

1:00pm Swiffers, Team 1 

7:00pm-9:30pm Parish Leadership 

 Meeting 

Friday, January 20 

 Parish Office Closed 

Saturday, January 21 

3:30pm Instruments in Praise 

 Rehearsal 

4:30pm-6:30pm Blood Pressure 

 Screening 

5:00pm Mass 

Sunday, January 22 

8:00am-2:00pm Red Cross Blood Drive 

8:30am-11:30am Blood Pressure 

 Screening 

9:00am Mass 

11:00am-1:00pm Grief Support Group 

11:30am Mass with Children’s Liturgy  

  of the Word 

1:00pm Baptisms 

6:00pm Youth Ministry Gathering 
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A Prayer in Response to Cold Weather 
 

God who brings each season, to refresh and renew the 
earth and inspire our hearts, help us to see each person as 
unique as each snowflake, each day as full of opportunity 
for moving from death to life, and each breath, hanging in 
the cold, as a remembrance of your Spirit, surrounding and 
filling all your people.  Amen. 

Epiphany Proclamation 
 

Know, dear brothers and sisters 
that, as we have rejoiced 

at the Nativity of our  
Lord Jesus Christ, 

so by leave of God’s mercy  
we announce to you also the 

joy of His Resurrection, 
who is our Savior. 

On the first day of March will fall Ash Wednesday,  
and the beginning of the fast  

of the most sacred Lenten season. 
On the sixteenth day of April you will celebrate with joy 
Easter Day, the Paschal feast of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

On the twenty-eighth day of May will be the 
Ascension of our Lord Jesus Christ. 

On the fourth day of June, the feast of Pentecost. 
On the eighteenth day of June, the feast of the most 

Holy Body and Blood of Christ. 
On the third day of December, the first Sunday of the 
Advent of our Lord Jesus Christ, to whom is honor and 

glory for ever and ever. Amen.  

We Need You!!! 
 

The Parish Worship 
Commission promotes 
the prayer life of the total 
parish which includes 

liturgies, para-liturgies, private prayer, family and group 
prayer, and public devotions. 
We are in need of a few more members to join this 
active commission.  The commission is actively working 
with the Youth and Young Adult groups to invite them to 
greater participation as ministers within the liturgies.  
Also, we are looking into ways we can better educate 
and communicate  how worship develops and informs 
our intentional discipleship.  We are looking for people 
of confirmation age and above to join us.   Please 
contact Maureen Blair if you are interested or have 
questions! 

Thoughts on Discipleship:  If churches are shrinking it’s 
because people are not interested in a religious social club. 
They’re interested in changing their lives and changing the 
world. They’re seeking real meaning and purpose. And the 
way you do that is in a community of people who are inten-
tional about meaning and purpose, intentional about being 
in relationship with God.                     Steve Garnass-Jones 

Dear Parishioners, 
   It has been since September since I’ve given you an 
update.  Thanks so much for your complementary 
comments on my hair coming back in.  I will say that for me 
it is better to have hair than not have hair.  I will begin a new 
course of chemotherapy next week.  I had finished on the 
clinical trial and had started a fourth chemo which wasn’t as 
effective as we had hoped.  But, we move forward with a 
plan and for that I am very grateful.  Again, none of this 
would be possible without your prayers...please know that I 
am so grateful for your continued faith and support.  I 
remain feeling well with only the occasional minor setbacks.  
My health team, my family and friends, and my colleagues 
on staff are amazing in helping me to manage through these 
times.  I was able to do some travel over Christmas, and I 
have a few adventures planned for the near future.  I’m not 
sure how I will react to this new chemo so I’m not sure how 
much I will be around on weekends, however, please know I 
do my best to keep up with my duties here at the parish and 
do so enjoy serving you in this ministry.   As always, I 
continue in humility to ask that you please keep the prayers 
coming!   Again, I am so grateful.  

Maureen 

Group Lectio Divina to begin in Lent 
  

Beginning March 8th, on Wednesday evenings 7:00pm - 
8:00pm, I will be facilitating a group prayer using the 
Lectio  Divina method of prayer.  We will be using the 
readings from the Sunday liturgies during our prayers.  If 
you are interested in joining this group, please call the 
parish office at (586) 977-8080 or by emailing me at: 

maureenblair.stjane@gmail.com. 
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Canticum Novum – Here Am I 

Andy Langlands 
 

This week we begin the celebrations between Christmas 

Season’s end and the beginning of Lent known as Ordinary 

Time.  As Christians, we know there is never anything 

ordinary about Sunday.  The creative work and play of 

celebrating Mass is an expression of love our hearts cannot 

do without.  The season is so named because we don’t 

identify any critical moment of the church’s tradition to 

focus on, which is what Advent, Christmas, Lent and Easter 

do.  Instead, we are led toward those moments through 

Ordinary time.  Sunday is the fruit of our week.  It 

celebrates the gift of God’s grace received all week long.  

Our creative energy is realized through the celebration of 

word, sacrament, music, decoration/environment and the 

participation of every person gathered for Mass.  The 

outside world is suspended: put away for a time so the 

heavenly banquet remembered in front of us is our only 

thought. 
 

This week, we will sing Psalm 40.  The words “Here am I 

Lord, I come to do your will” are put into our minds with 

great intent by God.  The psalmist (David) points toward 

the virtue of patience which corresponds to the spiritual 

gift of understanding.  Understanding means we 

comprehend how we need to live as followers of Christ.  In 

it, we see that following means we are patient to see the 

way, instead of pressing to make God reveal it all now.  

David sings “I have waited, waited for the LORD, and he 

stooped toward me and heard my cry.  And he put a new 

song into my mouth, a hymn to our God.”  As we sing, let 

us all keep in mind the graceful waiting for God to hear our 

cry. 

 

Parish Choir begins the new year with rehearsal on 

Wednesday, January 25
th

, at 7:00pm in Church.  We are in 

need of servants who have singing experience in high 

school or college choir.  See me to join, or email me! 

 

Bell Choir:  We own a 2 octave set of handbells.  I would 

like to use them but I need some people to come and ring 

them.  No experience is needed.  We will learn together! 

Instrumentalists:  If you play an instrument (high school 

level or above) come see me and let’s get you playing in 

church!  Serving the Lord is awesome! 
 

Patience… 

Andy 

Faith Formation Reminder: 
Faith Formation sessions begin again on Monday, January 
23rd, and Tuesday, January 24th.   
7th and 8th grade Faith Formation begins again on January 
24th, at 6:30pm.  We’ll see you all there! 

Children’s Liturgy of the Word 
The New (Calendar) Year has begun, and the Children’s 
Liturgy of the Word is picking up again!  All children, pre-
school aged – 2nd grade are invited to join us at the 11:30am 
Mass on Sundays! 
Listen for Fr. Jerry to invite you and your friends to come to 
the front, process out, and go to hear the Word of God in a 
way better suited for young ears. 

If you brought a canned good for the St. Vincent de Paul 

food pantry, bring it with you, and we’ll take them all up 

when we re-join our moms, dads and grandparents! 

As we enter into “Ordinary” Time, 
we should not forget the season that we just left!  The 
wonder and awe of Christmas should be remembered and 
relived each day.  Too often our “ordinary” life takes over 
and our time seems to become just that - ordinary. 
The church’s “ordinary” time is really a patchwork of many 
different experiences, new jobs as well as the same old jobs, 
new classes in school as well as some that we might 
struggle at.  Sometimes we face struggles from car accidents 
to deaths in the family, life altering and sometimes only life 
complicating events.  All of these events make up our 
“ordinary” life. 
We are called to Mass, to praise and worship the great “I 
AM”, to thank God for all the blessings and sacrifices in our 
life, every experience we should be laying at the Altar when 
we are invited, when Fr. says, “Let us pray.”  When we 
enter into the bigger vision of Mass not just as individuals, 
or as a family, or as the Community of St. Jane Frances de 
Chantal, but as the WHOLE CHURCH, worldwide and 
even  beyond  our  existential  nature,  as  the  whole 
communion of saints, we can begin to see the framework of 
what it is that we are a part of. 
My “ordinary” is different from your “ordinary”, but all of 
our “ordinaries” becomes quite the extra-ordinary.  When 
we come to that realization that we each participate, in an 
extra-ordinary way, in each other’s lives, to support (and 
sometimes to lean on) each other we begin to see the nature 
of “I AM”. 

I pray that you find the newness,  wonder and awe of 

Christmas each and every day!  Have an extraordinary 

“Ordinary Time”! 
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VOCATIONS 

Priestly Vocations: Discernment Weekend—January 19-22, 2017 
Men (high school senior to 55 years old) are invited to Sacred Heart Major Seminary for a 
Discernment Weekend.  This is an unique opportunity for anyone feeling a call to the priesthood. 
You will spend four days living at the seminary to see what it’s like from the inside. This weekend 
provides you with many great tools for proper discernment.  For more information or to register visit: 

detroitpriest.com 

ADULT FORMATION 

COFFEE & CATHOLICISM 
Join us twice a month for great presentations on topics near and dear to our faith!  Our speaker will present about the his-
tory, philosophy, and theology of things like the development of the soul, purgatory, the Council of Treat, grace, the Vatican 
councils, and more!  There is no cost to attend!  We will meet from 7:00pm until 8:20pm.  Upcoming dates and topics are:   

 

Thursday, January 26th—The Sacraments  

 

Thursday, February 2nd—The Soul 
 

Thursday, February 9th—Luther’s Theology 
 

Thursday, February 23rd—Calvin’s Theology 
 

Thursday, March 2nd—Council of Trent 
 

Thursday, March 9th—Vatican I and Vatican II 
 

Contact Tara at tfinn_sjf@yahoo.com or 586-977-8080, ext. 107 for more information. 

❤️  World Marriage Day ❤️  

Come celebrate the Sacrament of Marriage - Sunday, February 12th, 3:00pm-8:00pm - San Marino Club in Troy, MI 
Dinner, Dancing and speakers, Peter & Debbie Herbeck  - "How will your Marriage Be Remembered?” 

and Fr. Patrick Gonyeau, A Marriage Blessing, - Register at worldmarriageday.org  $60/couple,  Engaged couples welcome! 

DOES YOUR MARRIAGE NEED HELP?   
Retrouvaille (pronounced retro-vi with a long i) is a Christian Peer Ministry focused on reaching out to hurting couples longing for renewal and 
hope. Over 5,500 hurting couples have experienced hope through the Retrouvaille program in the Detroit area. Struggling couples are looking for help 

and want a lifeline, but do not know where to turn; Retrouvaille can help.  Two upcoming weekend retreats are January 20th-22nd (Spanish) and March 

17th-19th (English).  For more information or to register, please see our website: www.retrouvaille.info or call 1-800-470-2230. 

YOUNG ADULTS 

THEOLOGY ON TAP 
Join young adults (ages 18-35) for food, fellowship, fantastic speakers, and faith! The next date is:  Thursday, January 19

th
, 

from  6:30pm-9:00pm at Mr. B’s  Food  & Spirit in Rochester.  Fr. Steve Hurd, SJ will be spirituality of famous children litera-
ture.  Contact Kim with questions at agapepav@gmail.com or (248) 906-8571. 

MICHIGAN CATHOLIC YOUNG 
ADULT CONFERENCE (MICYAC) 

 

The dioceses of Michigan offers a 
conference each year for Young Adults 
and it is right here in the Metro-Detroit 
area!  The conference includes great 
speakers, break-out sessions, time for 
adoration, a service project, food, and 
time with other young adults! 
  

This year is at St. John Neumann in 
Canton.  The event starts Friday, March 
31st, and ends Saturday, April 1st.  You 
can attend Friday night, Saturday, or 
both!  The cost is under $55 for early 
registration.  To sign-up, visit 
http://2017micyac.eventbrite.com  



SECOND SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME  PAGE 6 JANUARY 15, 2017 

 

Debbie MazurDebbie MazurDebbie MazurDebbie Mazur    
Ext. 113Ext. 113Ext. 113Ext. 113    
    

Christian Service CoordinatorChristian Service CoordinatorChristian Service CoordinatorChristian Service Coordinator    
    

Email:Email:Email:Email:    
dmazursjfparish@gmail.comdmazursjfparish@gmail.comdmazursjfparish@gmail.comdmazursjfparish@gmail.com    

Blood Pressure Screening 

Our Health Ministry Team will be available for 
Blood Pressure Screening next weekend:  
January 21st and 22nd  They will do the 
screenings on Saturday, January 21st, from 4:30pm to 6:30pm 
and on Sunday, January 22nd, from 8:30am to 11:30am. 

9 Days for Life is an annual period of 
prayer and action focused on 
cherishing the gift of every person’s 
life.  Surrounding the Day of Prayer 
for the Legal Protection of Unborn 
Children on January 22nd (also the 
anniversary of Roe v. Wade), the 
overarching intent ion of the 

centerpiece novena is the end to abortion.  However, the 
novena also highlights many other facets of respecting each 
other’s God-given dignity, especially by respecting human life 
at every stage and in every circumstance.  The U.S. bishops 
annual novena 9 Days for Life takes place Saturday, January 
21st – Sunday, January 29th. Pray for the respect and protection 
of all human life with new intentions, brief reflections, and 
more each day. Download the novena online, or participate 
through Facebook, email, text message or an app. Join at: 

www.9daysforlife.com 

   St. Vincent de Paul Thanks You 
   Through the generosity of our faith community, we were able 
to fill approximately 50 baskets with a Christmas meal!  On 
Tuesday, December 20, 2016, in addition to the Giving Tree 
presents, the recipients were able to pick up a turkey or ham 
and all the fixings to provide home cooked meals for their 
families.  This is a living example of “Corporal Works of 
Mercy” - Feed the hungry, give drink to the thirsty!   
   After filling these holiday baskets, however, our shelves are 
bare!  With the winter season upon us and an increase in calls 
for food, we are in need of refilling our pantry.  We are low on 
the following canned items:  tuna, chicken, ham, baked beans, 
peas, carrots, beets, mixed vegetables, fruit and soups.  Also 
peanut butter and jelly/jams, powered milk, cereal, jello, rice, 
macaroni & cheese, instant potatoes, pasta and cans/jars of 
spaghetti sauce.  Cake mix and frosting are also welcome.  

Please no canned corn or green beans at this time (we have 

these!)  Your donations can be deposited in the baskets in the 
front of the church, given to the ushers or drop them off at the 
parish office.   
  Cash donations can be placed in the collection basket or 

parish office, please write St. Vincent de Paul on the envelope.   
   We are grateful for your continuing support.  Let us continue 
to provide Corporal and Spiritual Works of Mercy throughout 

the New Year.  God Bless you and your families.    
 

St. Vincent de Paul 
St. Jane Frances de Chantal 

RED CROSS BLOOD DRIVE 

SUNDAY, January 22nd, 8:00am-2:00pm 
 

PLEASE CONSIDER DONATING! 
 

The donation of one unit of blood can potentially help to 
save three lives.   

TO REGISTER ONLINE: 

• Visit www.redcrossblood.org 

• Go to box down on left and middle of screen that says “Make a 
Donation” and click “Enter a Sponsor Code” which is stjane. 

• Click “click here” to schedule an appointment to donate. 

• First time users must then click the blue “create a profile” link to 
the right of the screen before logging into schedule a time.  Com-
plete all fields marked with an asterisk. 

HEALTH MINISTRY 
 

January is GLAUCOMA MONTH.  Glaucoma is an eye disease that 
has no symptoms, no warning signs and is a leading cause of vision 
loss and blindness  if left untreated. 
What is glaucoma?  Glaucoma is a group of diseases that can 
damage the optic nerve in the eye. The optic nerve is the part of the 
eye that sends electrical impulses for sight to the brain. 
What causes glaucoma? Clear fluid flows in and out of a small 
space at the front of the eye and keeps the tissues in the eye healthy. 
If this fluid drains too slowly, it puts pressure on the optic nerve and 
can cause glaucoma. 
What are the symptoms of glaucoma? Often, there are no 
symptoms at first. Vision stays normal and there is no pain. But as the 
disease gets worse, side vision may begin to fail. 
Who is at higher risk for glaucoma? Anyone can get glaucoma, but 
people at higher risk for glaucoma are: African Americans age 40 and 
older, all adults age 60 and older, those with family history of 
glaucoma, and also those with Diabetes, Hypertension , and previous 
eye injury. 
How is glaucoma detected? An eye care professional can determine 
whether a person has glaucoma through a comprehensive dilated eye 
exam. During this exam, drops are put into the eyes to enlarge the 
pupils. The eye care professional is then able to see more of the 
inside of the eye to check for signs of damage to the optic nerve. 
Screening for eye pressure alone is not enough to detect glaucoma. 
Does increased eye pressure mean that I have glaucoma? Not 
necessarily. Increased eye pressure means you are at risk for 
glaucoma, but does not mean you have the disease. A person has 
glaucoma only if the optic nerve is damaged. 
How is glaucoma treated? Glaucoma cannot be cured, but treatment 
can help control the pressure in your eye and delay further damage to 
the optic nerve. The most common treatments include: medications, 
laser surgery , or traditional surgery.  Treatment usually begins with 
medication and, if needed, laser surgery. 
How can I protect my vision?  Early detection and treatment are the 
best ways to control glaucoma before it causes permanent vision loss. 
If you are at higher risk for glaucoma, be sure to get a comprehensive 
dilated eye exam every one to two years. 
To protect your vision from other risk factors, follow your doctor’s 
instructions for managing diabetes and hypertension. And be sure to 
use protective eyewear in the workplace and during sports and 
recreational activities.  See your eye care professional and get a 
dilated eye exam. 
For more on what you need to know about glaucoma, visit http://
www.nei.nih.gov/glaucoma  Source:  National Eye Institute  
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Our Cluster Partner 

ST. EPHREM CATHOLIC CHURCH 

38900 Dodge Park, Sterling Heights 

Phone: 586-264-1230 Fax: 586-264-2757 

Pastor: Fr. Craig Giera 

Deacon: Edwin McLeod 
 

Weekend Masses:  

Saturday — 4:30pm  
Sunday — 9:00am & 11:00am 

Weekday Masses:  
Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday — 

9:00am 

Confessions 

Monday, Tuesday, Wednesday, Friday — 
8:30am 

Saturday — 12:15pm 

Catholic Services Appeal (CSA) 
 

Black Catholic Ministries 
 

   The Archdiocese of Detroit will honor the life 
and legacy of Rev. Dr. Martin Luther King, Jr. at 
Blessed Sacrament Cathedral on Monday, 
January 16th, with a 10:00am Mass celebrated by 
Father Patrick Gonyeau. 
   Your gifts to the Catholic Services Appeal allow 
our local Church to minister to African-American 
Catholics and predominantly African-American 
parishes through the archdiocesan Office for 
Black Catholic Ministries. The office’s mission is 
to highlight, enhance, and celebrate the 
contributions of the black Catholic community  
   For more information about CSA-funded 
ministries, programs, and services, please go to 
www.AOD.org 

IN SYMPATHY 
 

The Community of  

St. Jane Frances de Chantal  

expresses support and prayers  

to the families of those who have lost a 

loved one this past week: 
 

Eric Edward Schoenborn 

Husband of Sharon 

Father of Greg, Mike and Steve 
 

Nick Sekela 

Husband of Diana 

Father of Sue and Dave 
 

Juliana Keller 

Mother of Helga, Elsie, and Ed 
 

Nina Colasanti 

Wife of Ronald S. 

Mother of Stephanie, Ronald, Marty 

and Theresa 
 

May their souls and the souls of the 

faithful departed rest in peace. 
 

Amen. 
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        Traveling Chalice 
        A Program of Prayer 
         For Vocations 
 

 

 

Parishioners  are  asked  to   take  the   
chalice home and display it in a place 
of honor, we ask them to pray each 
night for vocations to the priesthood 
and religious life. This week our  parish   
gratefully acknowledges  

The Kleinberg FamilyThe Kleinberg FamilyThe Kleinberg FamilyThe Kleinberg Family    
for hosting our Traveling Chalice. 
If  you   would  like  to   participate   in  
The Traveling Chalice Program please 
contact Ray Sroka at 586-979-7879. 

WEEKDAY LECTOR SCHEDULE 
 

Tuesday, January 17th, @ 7:30pm 

Mary Minjeur 
 

Wednesday, January 18th, @ 8:00am 

Judy Taylor 
 

Thursday, 19th, @ 8:00am 

Tom Kraniak 

Low-Gluten Hosts available 
   For our parishioners who have Celi-
acs Disease we now have procedures 
in place to help you celebrate the 
Eucharist with your parish family.  For 
more information or to take part, please 
contact Maureen Blair,  

586-977-8080 or by email  
maureenblair.stjane@gmail.com 

Readings 

Week of January 15, 2017 
 

Sunday 

Second Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Is 49:3, 5-6; Ps 40:2, 4, 7-8, 8-9, 10; 
1 Cor 1:1-3; Jn 1:29-34 

Monday 

Heb 5:1-10; Ps 110: 1, 2, 3, 4; Mk 2:18-22 

Tuesday 
Heb 6:10-20; Ps 111:1-2, 4-5, 9 and 10c; 

Mk 2:23-28 

Wednesday 
Heb 7:1-3, 15-17; Ps 110:1, 2, 3, 4; Mk 3:1-6 

Thursday 
Heb 7:25—8:6; Ps 40:7-8a, 8b-9, 10,17; 

Mk 3:7-12 

Friday 

Heb 8:6-13; Ps 85:8 and 10, 11-12, 13-14; 
Mk 3:13-19 

Saturday 
Heb 9:2-3, 11-14; Ps 47:2-3, 6-7, 8-9;  

Mk 3:20-21 

Sunday 

Third Sunday in Ordinary Time 

Is 8:23—9:3; Ps 27:1, 4, 13-14; 
1 Cor 1:10-13, 17; Mt 4:12-23 or 4:12-17 

Monday, January 16 

 No Mass at St. Jane Frances 

Tuesday, January 17 

7:30pm Living — Lorraine Weglarz 
 (Dorothy Weglarz) 

Wednesday, January 18 

8:00am For the Parishioners 

Thursday, January 19 

8:00am All Souls 

Friday, January 20 

 No Mass at St. Jane Frances 

Saturday, January 21 

5:00pm Dec. Beatrice Piché 
 (Maguran Family) 
 Dec. Flossie Carels 
 (Ron & Mary Woywood) 
 Dec. Hattie Wills 
 (Family) 

Sunday, January 22 

9:00am For the Parishioners 
 Dec. Elizabeth Hungerford 
 (The Crachiolo Family) 
 Dec. Walter “Jim” Roback 
 (Debbie Mazur) 
11:30am Dec. Alfredo Sarti 
 (Sarti Family) 
 Dec. Antonio Angco 
 (Angco Family) 
 Dec. Marsha Olson 
 (Family) 
 Living — Isaac Sutton 
 (Gave Family) 

MASS INTENTIONS (CONT.) 

LITURGICAL SCHEDULE — JANUARY 21st & JANUARY 22nd 

 5:00pm 9:00am 11:30am 

Presider Fr. Jerry Fr. Jerry Fr. Jerry 

Sacristan(s) Lisa Skoczylas MaryAnn Webb Lynn & Dave Burley 

Lector 1 Bill Burr John Martin Annette Mobley 

Lector 2 Eileen Clase Brian Enck Barb Milczynski 

Altar Servers Tim Wainz Maggie Friedmann Mary Burley 

 Matt Pawl Sarah Friedmann Kathaleen Burley 

 Taryn Pawl Terasa Mezzapelle Maddie Kleinbert 

Ushers Team 3 Assigned Team 1 
Cantor Melissa Andy Therese 

PARISH LEADERSHIP 

MEETING 

THURSDAY 

JANUARY 19TH 

7:00pm-9:30pm 
 

   The Committees will meet at 
7:00pm. If you are unable to attend, 
please contact your chairperson and 
let them know. 
   The Parish Council will meet at 
8:00pm. If you are unable to attend, 
please let Fr. Jerry know. 
   There is time allotted at the start of 
each Parish Council Meeting for an 
Open Forum. If you have a 
suggestion or an issue which you 
would like to present to the Parish 
Council, please email Fr. Jerry at 
(jws1953@att.net). Be sure to include 
a brief summary or details regarding 
what you will be talking about. You 
will be given 5 minutes to address the 
Council. 

DIOCESAN  

REPRESENTATIVE 
 

   The week of January 23rd and the week 
of January 30th, Michael Lenz, a 
representative from our bulletin 
publisher, Diocesan Publications, will be 
seeking new and renewing parish bulletin 
advertisers. If you are interested in 
advertising, please call the parish office 
for more information. 
   Also enclosed in this weeks bulletin 
you will find a flyer about advertising in 
the St. Jane Frances de Chantal bulletins. 
   We feel this is an excellent opportunity 
for local businesses to increase their 
visibility in the community. Advertising 
in the bulletin allows the publication to 
be printed each week at no cost to the 
parish. 
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Sunday, January 8, 2017 
 

Weekly Obligation: $12,237.00 
 

Registered FamiliesEEEEE..1479 
Envelopes ReturnedEEE.....E..377 
Amount OfferedEE.E........$8662.13 
Loose OfferingEEEE.EE.$679.39 
 
Online Giving: 
ContributorsEEEEEEEEEE70 
ContributionsEEEEE....$2,804.00 
 
Total OfferingsEEEEE$12,145.52 
 
Special Collection: 
All SaintsEEEEEEEEEE$5.00 
Solemnity of MaryEEEE...$152.00 
Immaculate ConceptionEE...$25.00 

TOGETHER LET US PRAY… 
 

   Please pray for those who are in special need of our prayers. 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

Please pray for the men and women serving our country in the Armed Services that they 
may return home safely to family and friends. Remember particularly: 

SPONSOR OF THE WEEK 
 

   We want to thank Ike Elalam of Ike’s 
Family Restaurant for advertising in the St. 
Jane Frances de Chantal bulletin. 
   We ask our parishioners to please 
patronize the advertisers as they are the 
ones that help make our bulletin possible. 

CATHOLIC  

SERVICES  

APPEAL (CSA) 
 

If you made a pledge,  
please honor it.  

Any amount under the goal that is not met 
will have to come out of the Church 
account. 

Maureen Blair 

Judith Brisson 

James Brown 

Sam Castelli 

Sandy Castelli 

Vicki Chrzanowski 

Bernie Colasanti, Jr. 

Anna DiDonato 

Kevin Dufoor 

Pam Evanzia 

Shirley Fasczewski 

James Friedmann 

Charles Grade 

Cindy Graham 

Scott Harris 

Henry Helton 

Mary Ann Joly 

John Karalunas 

James Klassen 

Joan Knapp 

Walter Kronner 

Jeffrey Leonardi 

George Lutfy 

Addison Mathews 

Charlotte Miles 

Karen Mills 

William Navalta 

Norma O’Connor 

Marie Palmer 

Kathleen Pawlik 

Matthew Pawlik 

Helen Perliskey 

Adam Phillips 

Dominic Pietro 

Tara Pietro 

Anita Pitlock 

Frank Polizzi 

Amy Zachwieja Raggio 

Marlene Rokicki 

Olivia Rokicki 

Daniel Van Acker 

Dorothy Weglarz 

Mel Werner 

Kevin Wilcox 

Don G. Wisniewski 

Toni Woodring 

Robert Bain 

Richard Brown 

Christopher Burley 

Amir Ciplakovic 

Eric Dillard 

Lisa Drake 

Joshua Hebert 

Zack Hoover 

Louis B. Kasper, III 

Paul Koss 

Curtis McCoy 

Matthew McDowell 

Donovan John Miller 

Danielle Marie Minichello 

Eric Olson 

Scot Skoczylas 

Sean Slattery 

Allison Stewart 

Anthony Trotta 

Carl Winowiecki 

2016 CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS 
 

   If you have given $200 or more in 2016, you will be sent a 2016 
Contribution Statement after January 16th. Otherwise you need to call the 
parish office (586-977-8080) to request a 2016 Contribution Statement. 

2016 CONTRIBUTION STATEMENTS FOR 

CATHOLIC SERVICE APPEAL (CSA) 
 

   If you contributed $250.00 or more to the Catholic Services Appeal 
(CSA) for 2016, a statement from the Archdiocese of Detroit will be 
mailed to you in the upcoming weeks. 
   If your contribution is under $250.00, please email or call the 
Archdiocese of Detroit to request a statement: 

Email: CSA@aod.org 
Or call:  313-596-7330. 

FIRST SUNDAY MONTHLY  

MEMORIAL ASSOCIATION 
 

   Enclosed in this week’s bulletin is the application for the First Sunday 
Memorial Association. The donation fee is still $75.00 for the intention year. 
Intentions will be listed every week in our bulletin on the back page. Intentions 
for the First Sunday Memorial Association Members will be recognized at the 
9:00am Mass on the first Sunday of each month starting March 6th. 
   Please submit your application as soon as possible but no later than 
February 19th. 

Additional forms are available in the parish office. 

ONLINE GIVING 
 

If you have never used the convenience of 
Online Giving, why not make your life 
simpler and give it a try. Go to the parish 
website at www.sjfparish.org click on the 
Welcome to Online Giving box and follow 
the instructions for setting up your donation
(s). It is easy and allows you: 
 

• A direct debit from your checking/
savings account or credit/debit card. 

• The convenience of recurring or one-
time donations. 

• Complete online giving history 
available 24/7. 

• E-mail reminders regarding when the 
debit will be made to your account/card. 

 

Online Giving is easy, secure and eliminates 
always having to remember your weekly 
envelopes. Go online and give Online Giving 
a try. If you have any questions, contact Jody 
Gazo at jgazosjfparish@gmail.com or call 
her at 586-977-8080. 


